
CENTERVILLE CITY COUNCIL 
WORK SESSION MEETING 

MAY 15, 1978 

Time: 7:30 P.M. 
Place: Centerville Municipal Building, Caucus Room 

Present: Mayor Victor Green 
Deputy Mayor Russell Sweetman 
Councilmembers Jeffrey Siler 

Nora Lake 
James Singer 
J. V. Stone 
Leonard Stubbs 

Clerk of Council Marilyn Mclaughlin 
City Manager Darryl Kenning 

Mr. William Ahern, from the Centerville Chamber of Commerce, requested 
that Main and Franklin Streets be closed between 8:00 AM and 6:00 PM, 
Saturday, July l, 1978, during the July 4th Annual Celebration and Fea Market. 
Discussion followed concerning the overtime costs for Patrolmen and how 
this expenditure could be paid. The Chamber will discuss this further with 
the Washington Township Trustees and the County Sheriff's Office to solicit 
assistance, both financial and manpower. This item will be further discussed 
during the next Council Work Session Meetning. 

Mr. Kenning announced the Public Hearing scheduled concerning Federal 
Revenue Sharing Funds for 1979, scheduled for Wednesday, May 17, 1978 at 
7:00 P.M. in the Council Chambers. 

Mr. Kenning advised that the 1978 Resurfacing Program will be let for 
bids during this week. The Project is estimated to cost approximately 
$70,000.00, Bond Levy Money. 

Mr. Kenning reviewed the improvement experiments to be done on streets 
in the Black Oak South Subdivision. He recomnended accepting the Bid from 
Carey Paving Company, Inc. for these improvements. 

Mr. Kenning advised that on May 22, 1978 Montgomery County will consider 
taking over the three mile jurisdiction. A Resolution has been proposed for 
consideration by the County Commissioners. 

Mr. Kenning briefly reviewed the North Main Street Improvement Project, 
that portion between Whipp Road and Loop Road. 

Approved: a,~<L.C-.~ 
Mayor 

Marilyn J. Mclaughlin 
Clerk of Council 


